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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

Definition of "Bee's Knees":  an excellent or ideally 

suitable person or thing. Its current meaning dates from 
the 1920s, at which time a whole collection of American 

slang expressions were coined with the meaning 'an 
outstanding person or thing.' Examples included the 

"flea's eyebrows" and one that still survives--"the cat's 
meow. " 

  

In this, my last message as President of Soroptimist 
International of Montclair/Inland Valley, I am reflecting on 

the work we have done together over the last year. Our 
SI M/IV Board are the “bee’s knees”--always helpful to me 

and willing to support other club members in achieving 

our mission to improve the lives of women and girls 
through programs leading to social and economic 

empowerment.  As we prepare to wrap up our Soroptimist 
year, I’d like to thank all our members who have attended 

our monthly meetings, program meetings, special events, 

and socials over the last year.  Thank you to those who 
have stepped up and chaired events and service projects 

and members who have served on these committees. 
Thank you also to our members who make donations of 

goods and funds.   
  

We could not do what we do without the many 

community members who have assisted us by attending 
our Prism Award Luncheon and Fall "Fun-Raiser" Casino 

Night--thank you all for your ongoing support.  Thank you 
for helping us ensure women and girls in our community 

have the resources and opportunities to reach their full 

potential and live their dreams. 
  

My final thank you is to Virginia Riley.  She is outstanding 
in so many ways, doing so much to help our club run 

smoothly including the incredible amount of work she has 
done behind the scenes to support me over the last two 

years.  Virginia is the 'bee’s knees'! 

 Bee the Best You Can Bee”  
 

President Leslie 
#-#-# 

 
 

 
 

 
 >-(1st) Wed., June 7 – 12:00 N:  Business Meeting.  OPARC,  

9029 Vernon Ave., Montclair  
  (west of Benson - just north of Moreno - on SE corner Olive & Vernon) 
 

>- Wed., June 21 - 5:00 PM:  Installation of Officers & 
Planning Meeting.  OPARC 
 

>-(4th) Tues., June 27 - 12:30 PM:  Board Mtg.  Page One Cafe 

 
 

 ..… & EVENTS 
 
> June 1-2-3:  Golden West Region Spring Conference 
"Mission IS Possible".  Pointe Hilton Squaw Peak Resort, Phoenix, 
AZ.  Hosted by SI Kachinas, SI Lake Havasu City, SI Zane Grey Country  
 
> Sat., June 3 - 6:00 AM:  Ontario Kiwanis Club Annual 
Pancake Breakfast.  Ontario Town Square 
 
>Sat., June 3 - 7:00 AM-4:00 PM:  23rd Annual Inland Valley 
Street Rods Rally & Cruise--the original Route 83 Euclid Ave. 

Cruise.  Euclid Ave.--"F" to "B" St., Ontario 
 
> Sat., June 3 - 12:00 N to 6:00 PM:  Montclair's 5th Annual 
Country Fair Jamboree.  Alma Hofman Park, 5120 Benito St. 
 
> June 14:  Flag Day 
 
> Sun., June 18:  Father's Day 
 
> Mon., June 19:  Chaffey College Foundation  Annual Golf 
Tournament.  Glendora Country Club 

 

> Mon., June 19 - 7:30 PM:  Ontario/Chaffey Community Show 
Band performance--"Music  from the Movies."  Chaffey HS 

Gardiner Spring Auditorium.  Free Admission. 
 
> Tues., June 20:  Summer Begins 
 
> Sat., June 24 - 9:00 AM-2:00 PM:  Inland Empire California 
(IECA) 7th Annual Cucamonga Classic Car Show.  Sycamore 
Inn, Rancho Cucamonga.  Info--www.route66ieca.org/events 

#-#-# 

 

 

MEETINGS..... 
 



SI EMBLEM vs. SIA LOGO 
 
 

 
 
 

Soroptimist International of the Americas (SIA) recently made a decision 
to discontinue using the Soroptimist International (SI) Emblem in order 
to achieve SIA's branding goals. 
 
At its January 2017 meeting, the SIA Board of Directors considered the 
alternatives, risks, rewards and consequences of their branding efforts.  
With the greater branding goals in mind, the Board is asking SIA's 
Regions, Clubs, and Members to discontinue using the SI emblem. 

*-*-* 
Why did the SIA Board make this decision?  Having a consistent visual 
identity is essential to successful branding efforts, which affects SIA's 
ability to increase our recognition, recruit members and fundraise outside 
of our organization,  In 2003-04, SIA made the decision to move away 
from using the SI Emblem.  Several marketing firms had advised us that 
the SI Emblem is viewed as old fashioned and culturally insensitive 
(white woman with upraised arms).  We then commissioned a 
professional graphic artist to design the "S" logo and encouraged its use 
throughout SIA.  While many regions, clubs, and members have 
embraced the "S" logo, some still use the SI emblem as their main visual 
identifier.  This conflicts with SIA's branding efforts and recognition 
goals. 
 
Is the policy effective immediately?  No.  All regions, clubs and individual 
members are requested to phase out the use of the SI emblem no later 
than Dec. 31, 2019.  We request that the SI emblem be removed from 
all print and digital materials and products, including but not limited to:  
websites and social media sites, newsletters, flags, and road signs.  The 
SI emblem should be replaced with SIA's "S" logo in all cases.  
 
Regions, clubs, and individual members have invested a lot of money in 
pins, road signs, banners, etc. with the SI emblem.  Are we expected to 
replace them?  SIA is sensitive to the fact regions and clubs have 
invested resources into materials and products with the SI emblem.  This 
is why the SIA Board directed the phase-in period to using the "S" logo 
take place by Dec. 31, 2019--which is 2 1/2 years away.  The Board is 
requesting that all materials and products displaying the SI emblem be 
replaced with those displaying SIA's "S" logo.  Consistent branding will 
positively affect the ability to recruit members, attract corporate 
sponsors, and gain attention for our organization and programs. 
 
Won't it be confusing at the UN for Soroptimists to be using two different 
visual identifiers (the SI emblem and the SIA logo)?  Advocacy work at 
the UN is conducted under the banner of Soroptimist International and 
not the four federations.  All Soroptimists who attend meetings and 
events at the UN are invited to do so under the banner of Soroptimist 
International. 
 
Can we continue to wear our SI emblem pins?  SIA respects the 
wonderful tradition of clubs and we should all be proud of being part of 
Soroptimist International.  We also recognize many members enjoy 
wearing their SI emblem pins and the history they represent.  We trust 
members to make their own decisions and SIA has no intention of 
monitoring whether members continue to wear their SI emblem pins.  
We hope members will commit to SIA's greater branding goals by 
wearing "S" logo jewelry--especially in public. 
 
Will there be SIA "S" logo pins to replace the options with the SI 
emblem?  SIA offers many pins featuring the "S" logo.  SIA is working on 
designing new pins with the "S" logo to replace those that currently 
feature the SI emblem. 

soroptimist.org 
FAQ:  SI Emblem & SIA Logo 

#-#-# 
 

SECRETARY SAYS 
May 3 Business Mtg--Present: 8 Members--President Leslie, 
Pat, Judy, Milissa, Virginia, Marcie, Dorothy T., Diane.   
President's "Ice Breaker." Fines & Brags.  Call to Order--12:20 
PM.  Pledge to Flag--led by Marcie.  Inspiration--Pat.  
Correspondence--circulated folder. Minutes--accepted as 
presented April 5 mtg. minutes. Treasurer--report ending April 
30; reminder 2017-18 dues payable by June 7.  Committee 
Reports--Meals on Wheels goody bags--May (Roberta); Public 
Awareness--May Newsletter; Membership; Sunshine. Unfinished 
Business--Prism financial update; April 8 Ovitt Library Read-in re-
cap; May 1 Prism "after party" happy hour re-cap; Nominating 
Committee membership vote on 2017-18 slate; Sept. 9 Fall "Fun-
Raiser"; GWR Spring Conf. New Business--Service Funds 
Allocation; (5th) Wed., May 31--Recruitment & Distribution of 

Funds Event; 2017-18 Club Year--June Installation & Planning 
Mtg.; GWR 2016-17 Officers Checklist May; 60-Second SOLT--
discontinued use of SI Emblem by SIA.  Announcements--
Member May b'days & anniversaries; 5/10 Montclair PD 
Recognition Luncheon; 5/23 SI M/IV Board meeting; 5/31 
Recruitment & Distribution of Funds Event. Adjourn--12:50 PM.   

#-#-# 
 

 

                    HELLO JUNE 
June is the sixth month of the year according to Julian and 
Georgian calendars. The name of the month came from the 
Roman goddess Juno who was the wife of Jupiter. She was the 
goddess of marriage. This month is special because it has the 
longest day hours in the Northern Hemisphere and the longest 
night hours in the Southern Hemisphere. The birth flowers of 
June are roses and honeysuckles.                       --June Facts  

*-*-* 

                                 Happy Birthday 
 June 5 - Helen McAlary 

 

Happy Anniversary 
 June 14 - Judy & Dale Briggs 

 June 21 - Andrea Erickson & Mark Lowery 
*-*-* 

Please remember to notify me if someone needs a card to cheer 
them, is suffering from an illness, just thinking of you, 

experiencing grief from the loss of a loved one. Sending a card 
or making a phone call, may just be the ray of sunshine to 
brighten their day. 

*-*-*    

                                "It's the month of June, 

                             The month of love and roses, 
                          When pleasant sights salutes the eyes, 
                         And pleasant scents the noses"  
            

                                  Nathaniel Parker Willis 
                                     "The Month of June" 

 
Pat Bascom, Sunshine Chair 

#-#-# 

 

SUNSHINE CORNER 

 

             
 

 



TREA$URER'$ $TORY 

A reminder that annual dues for 2017-18 club year (July 1, 2017-

June 30, 2018) are due in to Treasurer Milissa by the June 7 

Business Meeting.  Dues envelopes were distributed to all 
current members at the April 19 Program Meeting.  By Board 
consensus, annual dues will remain at $120 for the coming year. 

#-#-# 

 
 

MEALS ON WHEELS GOODY BAGS 
Meals on Wheels goody bags for May were coordinated by 
Roberta Eisel.   
 Roberta reports assembling 15 goody bags, although 
only 10 were needed this time.  She dropped them off at the 
Senior Center on May 11 for delivery the next day.   
 "Each bag included--3 snack packs, one each of: dried 
cranberries, almonds or cashews, dessert sticks with chocolate. 
Also, there were 3 pouches of Crystal Light flavorings and a 
small bottle of hand sanitizer.  The folks at the Senior Center 

were very gracious.  I hope folks enjoy the treats." 
*-*-* 

Format for delivery of monthly goody bags:   
>- Contact - Lynn Sloan - (her cell phone # is listed in your Member 
Roster Booklet, or get it from Virginia) 
>- Call (or text) Lynn to get specific # of goody bags needed 
>- goody bags will need to be dropped off at the Montclair Senior 
Center on a Thursday - (any Thurs. of the month) 
>- goody bags will be delivered along with meals, next day--Friday 
>- if you need assistance with putting goody bags together and/or 
getting them to the Senior Center, please contact Virginia 

*-*-* 

Monthly goody bag assignments for 2016-2017: 
Chair:  Virginia Riley 

July –  Virginia 
August –  Diane 
September – Pat 
October – Monica 
November – Rosa 
December – Lucy 
January –  Judy  
February –  Milissa 
March – Kris / Denise 
April – Amber 
May –  Roberta 

June – Marcie 
#-#-# 

 
 
 

2017-2018 SLATE OF OFFICERS 
The Nominating Committee--Chair Judy Briggs, Andrea Erickson, 
Natividad Vasquez-Silva--presented the 2017-18 Slate of Officers 
for review at the April 5 Business Meeting.  At the May 3 
Meeting, the slate was reviewed and the membership voted to 
approve as recommended.  SI M/IV Board for 2017-18: 

 

President - Virginia Riley 
Vice-President - Milissa Checchi 

Secretary - Amber Hartsell 
Treasurer - Diane Wells 

1-yr Director - Pat Bascom 
2-yr Director/Immed. Past President - Leslie Sorensen 

 

Installation of Officers will take place in conjunction with our 
annual Planning Meeting on Wed., June 21, 5:00 PM, at OPARC.  
As is tradition in our Club, a committee of Past Presidents will 
coordinate Installation of Officers.  Installing Officer is Sue Ovitt. 

#-#-# 

SI M/IV HAPPY HOUR/SOCIAL 
One of the fun events SI M/IV does a few times each club year 
is to host an informal happy hour/social in the "sincerity of 

friendship." 
 
On the evening of Monday, May 1, we gathered at our local 
"watering hole"--The Black Angus, Montclair.  In attendance 
were:  President Leslie, Virginia & Rich, Amber, Pat & Godfrey, 
Judy & Dale, Marcie, Milissa, Steven, Jason, Gary (Sue was out of 

town), and "Soropti-Friends" Jana Dupree, Melissa Dupree Brooks, 
and SI Chino Hills President Therry Hansen.  Everyone had a 
fun, relaxing time.  Thank You to "Soropti-Mister" Rich for 
hosting the appetizer platters for us and for getting to the 
restaurant early to be sure we had "our spot." 

#-#-# 

 
 
 

MONTCLAIR POLICE DEPT. RECOGNITION LUNCHEON 

Montclair Chamber hosted the Annual Montclair Police 
Department Recognition Luncheon on May 10 at the Montclair 
Community Center.  Lunch was catered by Dolce Cafe & Bakery .    
 
Congratulations to Officer of the Year Detective Jeffrey 
Wheater.  Detective Wheater was hired by Montclair as a Police 
Officer in 2013 and has been part of  the Detective Bureau since 
2016.  He is a graduate of Diamond Bar HS, Cal Poly Pomona, 
and the Riverside County Sheriff's Academy.  Prior to going into 
law enforcement, Jeffrey worked as a biologist and an 
entrepreneur. 
 
Congratulations to Marci Butler on receiving the Annual 
Achievement Award.  Marci began her career with Montclair in 
2003 as a temp secretary for the Fire Dept.  She was hired in 

2003 to the position of Administrative Specialist.  After 9 years in 
the Fire Dept., Marci transferred to the Police Dept. in 2012 and 
was assigned to the Detective Bureau.  Marci also took on the 
additional task of filling in as Property Custody Clerk in Evidence 
until a vacancy was filled. 
 
Chief Robert Avels also presented awards to several Officers in 
the areas of Life Saving, Special Recognition, and Grand Theft 
Auto. 

*-*-* 
SI M/IV participated this year as a Table Sponsor. Table Guests--
Virginia & Rich Riley, Sue & Gary Ovitt, Diane Wells, Andrea 
Erickson & Gregory Mathes (OPARC).  Our guest Police Officer 
was Brian Ventura.  Member Linda Miranda  attended in her role 
representing SB County Schools Superintendent Ted Alejandre. 

#-#-# 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP RECRUITMENT &  
RECOGNITION OF SERVICE AGENCIES 

On May 31, Members of SI M/IV gathered at OPARC (Briggs 

Room) for an evening event that served a dual purpose.  We 
hosted several Prospective Members & Guests for a Membership 
Recruitment event and also hosted local agencies who were 
selected to receive our  2016-17 club service funds.  Light 
refreshments were served from 5:00-5:30 as we had an 
opportunity to "meet & greet" guests.  

(cont. next page, column 1) 
 
 

 



(cont. from previous page, column 2) 

Members were asked to invite Prospective Members/Guests to 
learn about Soroptimist and/or possible membership. 

Membership co-chairs Judy & Pat provided printed material with 
club information. 
 
President Leslie & Service Funds chair Helen introduced 
representatives from the agencies--Foothill Family Shelter, 
Pacific Lifeline, House of Ruth, Friends of Ovitt (Ontario) Library, 
and Promise Scholars--and presented each with a club service 
funds check. 
 
Thank You SI M/IV Members for providing all the refreshments--
hors d'euvres, desserts, beverages, & paper products.  

#-#-# 
 
 
 

CHAFFEY COLLEGE DRESS FOR SUCCESS PROGRAM 

In March/April, SI M/IV put out a call for donations of 
professional clothing to benefit the Career Center at Chaffey 
College.  The Center held its 7th Annual Dress for Success event 
on April 20.  We collected several bags of nice, gently used 
articles of clothing.  Donors included:  Eva Miller, West End Family 

Counseling; Judy Briggs; Sue & Gary Ovitt; Virginia Riley.   
*-*-* 

Hello Chaffey Community!  
  The Career Center would like to take a moment to 
thank all of you for your support at this year’s Dress for Success 
event. A total of 241 students participated in the Career Closet 
and Alumni Panel. Students received clothing items to help dress 
appropriately for job interviews and heard stories from alumni in 
an effort to encourage and motivate students to achieve their 
career goals. The students were overwhelmed by the generosity 
of your donations. Here are some quotes from participants:  
 

 Thank you for the clothes. I’ve never had clothes that are 
interview appropriate, but now I do. Thank you very much!” 

 “Thank you. I never owned a suit jacked until today and a tie 
(not clip on). 

 Thank you so much for the great donations! You don’t 
understand how much this helps me and makes me feel better 
about interviewing next week! 

 I appreciate the donations. It will come in handy for a job 
interview coming up. Please keep donating for students like 
me. 

 Thank you. It’s one of the kindest things a school can do for 
their students! 

 Thank you very much for helping students with clothes that 
will encourage us to be more confident with interviews! 

 Thank you so much. I really needed pants for my new job! 
 Thank you for providing students with supplies to succeed in 

the future. I just graduated from nursing school as an RN and 
I don’t have a lot of money and this helps a lot. 

  

Thank you again for your support and donations. We will 
continue to accept donations throughout the year in preparation 
for the 8th Annual Dress for Success in Spring 2018.  
  

Kristen Burleson, M.S., Career Counselor 
*-*-* 

Note:  (Men's & Women's) Clothing donations are accepted year-
round for the career closet so it's never too late.  There was a 
great need for men's jackets so help is GREATLY appreciated. 
Please keep this project in mind whenever you clean out your 
closets.  Contact SI M/IV Members Sue or Virginia--they will be 
glad to get your donations up to Chaffey College. 

#-#-# 

 
FALL "FUN-RAISER" CASINO NIGHT 

Saturday, September 9, 2017 - 5:00 to 9:30 PM 
 City of Montclair Senior Center 
  Featuring Angela's Casino Entertainment 
   Latin Spice Catering 

♣ 

Blackjack ♠ 3-Card Poker ♦ Craps ♣ Wheel of Fortune ❤ Bingo 

♠ 

$65 per person / $480 per table of 8 
each ticket includes  

$100 casino cash.....dinner buffet......$5 in beverage tickets 
 

Additional beverage tickets $1 each..... 
 Wheel of Fortune $5 per spin..... 
  Necklace card game $5 per card  

 
*-*-* 

SI M/IV's Annual Fall "Fun-Raiser" Casino Night is only a mere 3 
months away!  The Planning Committee has done a lot of "pre-
planning" in confirming the date, time, location, entertainment, 
etc.  And now the Committee has begun meeting to start 
finalizing plans for the event.  Meetings have been set for: 

 Mon., May 15 - 6:00 PM - at Virginia's 
 Wed., June 7 - 6:00 PM 
 Mon., July 10 - 6:00 PM 
 August - tbd 
 additional meetings may be scheduled as needed 

 

Club Members are invited to be part of the Planning Committee--
attend any and all meetings or send us your input, ideas, 
suggestions.  Planning details/info will be reported at Business 
meetings and in the monthly newsletter.  In the meantime: 
 

>- please start collecting Door Prizes for our Wheel of Fortune 
spins.  Items must be of at least $5 value up to ???.  Last year 
we had about 175 items.  Our goal this year...200!  Ask your 
friends, family, co-workers to donate items.  We’ll take anything 
and everything!  We can always put smaller/like items together. 
Gift cards are good--just be sure they are not expired.  Put together 
small theme baskets.  Hand crafted items are great !!! 

>- if you have any colorful gift bags....  we can use those too 
>-also need about 10 “larger ticket" items--value of approx. 
$100+ for our Grand prizes.  Last year Grand Prize items 
included--His & Hers Apple Watches (donor Mark Christopher Auto), 
GoPro Camera (donor Briggs Law Corp), Harvey's seatbelt satchel 
(donor John Elway Toyota), several themed baskets & $100 gift 
cards. Solicit local businesses for donations. 
>- we will be updating, printing, and mailing out an information 
flyer. If you have names for the mailing list, please get those 
names/mailing addresses to us.  Invite family, friends, co-
workers 
 
Again, please feel free to attend planning meetings or send us 
your ideas. 

#-#-# 

SAVE THE DATE.... 



 
                                                                            

 "No matter how busy you are or how stressed you are, there's 
always time to treat those around you with both courtesy & 
respect."                 
 
 Congratulations to Arlette's daughter--"Soropti-Kid" Sabrina 

who graduated from HS on May 31.  Now, it's off to college!  
Sabrina was in 5th grade when she first volunteered to be our 
"Cat In the Hat" at Upland Read-In. 
 
  The first Father's Day was celebrated in Washington state 

on June 19, 1910. A woman by the name of Sonora Smart Dodd 
came up with the idea of honoring and celebrating 
her father while listening to a Mother's Day sermon at church in 
1909.  However, it was not until 1972, 58 years after President 
Woodrow Wilson made Mother’s Day official, that the day 
honoring fathers became a nationwide holiday in the United 
States. 
 
 FLAG DAY:  It was on June 14, 1777 that the Second 

Continental Congress adopted the Stars and Stripes as a symbol 
of America’s fight for independence in the pursuit of freedom 
and liberty. For almost 250 years, the flag has represented the 
sacrifice of brave men and women who answered the call to 
defend and protect our nation.  President Calvin Coolidge made 
this observation: 
 “We do honor to the stars and stripes as the emblem of 
our country and the symbol of all  that our patriotism means.  
 “We identify the flag with almost everything we hold 
dear on earth. It represents our peace and security, our civil and 
political liberty, our freedom of religious worship, our family, our  
friends, our home. We see it in the great multitude of blessings, 
of rights and privileges that  make up our country.  
 “But when we look at our flag and behold it 
emblazoned with all our rights, we must remember that it is 
equally a symbol of our duties. Every glory that we associate 
with it is the result of duty done.”  
 Old Glory has guided and comforted countless soldiers, 
citizens, and school children through the best and the worst of 
times. Undoubtedly, each of us can recall an example of the flag 
that evokes strong emotions – in a parade, at a funeral for a 
loved one, on the battlefield, at half mast for a fallen leader, or 
over an embassy in a foreign land. It is a symbol of hope and 
courage. 
 As we celebrate Flag Day and Independence Day in the 
coming weeks, let’s take time to hoist up, salute, and give our 
flag the respect and recognition it deserves. 
 
 Ontario Recreation & Community Services Summer Series 
Concerts--Wednesdays. 5:00-9:00  PM.  Ontario Town Square  

 June 7 - Ronny & The Classics (tribute to roots of rock & roll) 
 June 14 - Colour My World (Chicago tribute band) 
 June 21 - Uptown Funk (Bruno Mars tribute band) 
 June 28 - Queen Nation (Queen tribute band) 
 July 5 - Flashback Heart Attack (80's cover band) 
 July 12 - Green Today (Green Day tribute band) 
 July 19 - Phazze One (Funk band) 
 July 26 - Soto (Latin fusion & Top 40's band) 
 Aug. 2 - DSB (Don't Stop Believing) (Journey tribute band) 

(cont. in column 2) 
 

(cont. from column 2) 

 Ontario Recreation & Community Services Friday Night 

Movies--7:00-10:00 PM.  Ontario Town Square 
 June 2 - Secret Life of Pets 
 June 9 - Moana 
 June 16 - The Little Rascals 
 June 23 - Storks 
 June 30 - The Jungle Book 
 July 7 - Kubo and the Two Strings 
 July 14 - Zootopia 
 July 21 - Finding Dory 
 July 28 - Tinker Bell & the Legend of the Neverbeast 

 

 Ontario/Chaffey Community Show Band performances - 

7:30 PM - Chaffey HS Gardiner Spring Auditorium.  Free Admission. 
 Tues., July 4 - Fourth of July Concert 

#-#-# 
 
 

  DATES TO NOTE 
> July 4:  Independence Day 
> July 4 - 9:00 AM:  Ontario Independence Day Parade 
> July 14-16:  D23 Expo (The Ultimate Disney Fan Event). Anaheim 
Convention Center 

> Tues., Aug. 1:  National Night Out 
> Tues., Aug. 1:  Ontario's National Night Out--5:00 PM 
Party at the Park begins; 6:00 PM Neighborhood Parties begin 
> Aug. 4-5: GWR Leadership Training Retreat.  Ontario 

Airport Hotel 
> Mon., Aug. 7:  1st Day of School (2017-18) for Students in 
the Ontario-Montclair School District 
> Mon., Aug. 7:  1st Day of School (2017-18) for Students in 

the Chaffey Joint Union High School District 
> Wed., Aug. 9:  Scheu Family YMCA (Upland) "Incredible 
Edibles" Tasting Event 
> Sun., Aug. 27:  CHOC (Children's Hospital of Orange County) 
Walk in the Park.  Disneyland Resort, Anaheim 
> Sept. 1-24: Los Angeles County Fair.  (19 days, closed 

Mondays [except Labor Day] / Tuesdays) 

> Sept. 15-16-17:  Route 66 Cruisin' Reunion Car Show.  
Euclid Ave., Ontario 

> Sun., Oct. 1:  Disneyana Fan Club (DFC) Show & Sale.  
Wyndham Hotel, 12021 Harbor Blvd., Garden Grove. Entry hours--9:00 
AM DFC Members / 10:30 AM General Public 
> Oct. 6-7:  Golden West Region District 1 Fall Meeting.  
Host Club--SI Chino Hills/Inland Empire 

*-*-* 

2018  
Sun., Feb. 4:  Super Bowl 
Sun., March 4:  90th Academy Awards 
Sat., April 14 - 11:00 AM-12:30 PM:  SI M/IV Ovitt Family 
Community (Ontario) Library Read-In 
July 30-Aug. 2:  SIA 45th Biennial Convention, Yokohama, Japan 

2019  
 Sept.:  SI Quadrennial Convention, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia 

#-#-# 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTABLE NOTES 



 
        SI MONTCLAIR/INLAND VALLEY 

         2017-18 TENTATIVE MEETING SCHEDULE * 
Business Meeting location (unless otherwise noted): 

OPARC--(Briggs Room) - 9029 Vernon Ave., Montclair  
(west of Benson - just North of Moreno - on SE corner Olive & Vernon) 

 

July, 2017 
>- (1st) Wed., July 5 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
 

August, 2017 
>- (1st) Wed., Aug. 2 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting 
>- (5th) Wed., Aug. 30 - time/location TBD - Social Activity 
 

September, 2017 

>- (1st) Wed., Sept. 6 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
>- (3rd) Wed., Sept. 20 – 12:00 N – Program Meeting  
 

October, 2017 
>- (1st) Wed., Oct. 4 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
 

November, 2017 
>- (1st) Wed., Nov. 1 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting 
>- (5th) Wed., Nov. 29 - time/location TBD - Social  
 

December, 2017 
>- (1st) Wed., Dec. 6 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting & Holiday 
Luncheon/Gift Exchange  
>- (3rd) Wed., Dec. 20 - 12:00 N - Holiday luncheon/gift 
exchange - (reschedule to Dec. 6) 
  
January, 2018 
>- (1st) Wed., Jan. 3 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
 

February, 2018 
>- (1st) Wed., Feb. 7 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
>- (3rd) Wed., Feb. 21 – 12:00 N – Program Meeting  
 

March, 2018 
>- (1st) Wed., Mar. 7 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
 

April, 2018 
>- (1st) Wed., April 4 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
>- (3rd) Wed., April 18 – 12:00 N – Program Meeting  
 

May, 2018 
>- (1st) Wed., May 2 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting  
>- (5th) Wed., May 30 - time/location TBD - Social Activity  
 

June, 2018 
>- (1st) Wed., June 6 – 12:00 N – Business Meeting 

*-*-* 

Board Meetings--scheduled for the 4th Tuesday each month, 
12:30 PM, Page One Cafe, Ontario Library. Board Meetings are open 
to all Club Members.  

* meeting schedule subject to change 
#-#-# 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SOROPTIMIST OF MONTCLAIR/INLAND VALLEY 
 
>- FACEBOOK 

Soroptimist International of the Montclair/Inland Valley 
 
 Please remember to send photos (electronically) to 
Milissa Checchi for posting on our SI M/IV Facebook page. 

*-*-* 

>- WEBSITE:               www.si-montclairinlandvalley.org 
*-*-* 

>- E-MAIL:      simontclair.inlandvalley@soroptimist.net 
#-#-# 

 

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION  
The “Valley Viewpoint” is published once a month and 
distributed to members  prior to the 1st  Wednesday Business 
Meeting.  It is also mailed at that time to those people/agencies 
on the Club’s mailing list.  Club members, community 
representatives, and neighboring Soroptimist Clubs are welcome 
to submit articles, items of interest, or information on upcoming 
events regarding their organization.  Items will be edited and 
used as space permits. 
 

July Newsletter items can be submitted at any time – 
 

> by mail to:   Virginia Riley 
  619 East “I” Street, Ontario, CA 91764 
 

> by e-mail to: rvriley81@roadrunner.com 
 

The deadline for the June Newsletter is Fri., June 16. 
 

For more information, call Virginia, 909-983-5938. 
#-#-# 
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